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sun-

     Our club 

was proud 

to present 

our Terrific 

Kids Award 

to students 

at Orchard 

View 

Elementary on November 15th. Thanks 

to Peggy Kelleher, Lisa Lee, Doug 

Martin, Regina Sablo, Bill Morse, 

Reeve Bright, Dave Freeburn, John 

Crane-Baker and Mark Scheinbaum 

for making the presentations. 

Congratulations to all that made their 

goal!   #KidsNeedKiwanis  

Our Clubs Deliver 350 Thanksgiving Meals 
   On Thanksgiving morning our club 

along with the AHS Key Club delivered 

350 Thanksgiving meals to needy 

families in Delray Beach and 

surrounding areas.  

Thanks to everyone who participated 

and a Very Big Special Thanks 
to Ezra Krieg for organizing the 

event. WELL DONE! 

           (More Pics on Pg.10) 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/kidsneedkiwanis?source=feed_text&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBacRJVAoOL-Y38j6A5KnmebsPPYuM3GhtFOS4wqlOXCAT_cGc5f1Rb5ryxcmQg82yXWPu6SiddJWXAa7bWsQH8TtZvcJx7WHwLriZ-fCdu-7CFMvYH3NoT6oIpaTAahcABthzncDUXoycRzA7gm2hzOV-hVy598-PSTfkMDwwAwev
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         Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                     

                         Upcoming Birthdays:           

 

            December 13 - David Freeburn 
                             December 16 - Ben Ruby 
                             December 26 - Bob Sablo 
                              

                          Wedding Anniversaries: 
                                     —--  None  ——     
               

                      Membership Anniversaries: 
                  

                                                 December 5  - Bob Barcinski - 35 Years! 
                        December 23 - Gene Sapino 
                        December 24 - Michael Salem 
 
November 7th Meeting “Finnegan’s”:   Scott Youngberg was 
Happy, enthusiastic, exhilarated that FSU lost! Finally got their coach 
fired. Yes! Dale Morrison is happy that FAU is now bowl eligible. Gina 
Sablo’s niece is celebrating a birthday and Ezra Krieg had a buck for 
Pittsburgh and for Peggy Kelleher’s great leadership (“even though 
she doesn’t return emails”). Carlene Laseter had a great trip to 
Alabama and Kentucky. Finally, Jay Alperin can’t remember why he’s 
happy, but he did redeem himself by being “Ketchup Boy”. (Gina’s 
ketchup ran out and Jay collected 3 more bottles for her). 

November 13th Meeting:  HUGE turnout today! Jay Alperin put in 
for the Dolphins, FSU and FAU. Scott Youngberg put in a sad dollar 
for Peggy Kelleher, as her Bills and Gators both lost. Peggy still put in 
for the Gators ranked #11 and how the Bills will shine against the 
Dolphins. Reeve Bright was still happy about the Canes beating FSU 
(That was last week!). Bob Barcinski was happy Purdue won another 
game. Guest Rich Pollack was happy LSU beat Alabama. Doug 
Martin was happy for Rich’s membership application. Finally, from the 
scoreboard, Steve Rubin put in for Northwestern, (even though they 
suck!-my words, not Steve’s). Mark Scheinbaum’s son bought his 
first house and Carlene Laseter is happy for the gorgeous day and her 
roads were finally resurfaced. Matthew Byrne put in $3 enjoying the 
Florida Panthers game he won at the golf tourney. Ezra Krieg also put 
in $3 for Reeve’s presentation at the commission meeting - It was 
Dynamic! Dave Freeburn’s son made his wedding plans official and 
Tom Carney put in $5 because he beat Reeve here for breakfast. 
Larry Schroeder was happy his alarm went off. Bill Morse and John 
Crane-Baker were happy to be here. 

November 20th Meeting:  Larry Schroeder heard the alarm again 
and he also put in for his membership anniversary. Scott Youngberg 
is loving the cooler weather. On that note, Peggy Kelleher is heading 
up to Buffalo...Brrrrr!. She also was happy her Bills and Gators kicked 
butt! Carlene Laseter is all smiles for both Kentucky teams - Football 
and Basketball. John Crane-Baker completed his Master’s Degree and 
Dave Freeburn is looking forward to Thanksgiving with the family in 
from out of town. Rich Pollack thanked everyone for their support for 
the Pie-It-Forward program, garnering 53 pies this year. Matt Byrne is 
happy for all the help he will get this year as the Delray Affair 
Chairman- He means YOU! Ezra Krieg is still hoping for the Dolphins 
and welcomed Rich to the club. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

November 27th Meeting:   Happy Thanksgiving tomorrow. Today we 
officially inducted Rich Pollack as our newest member. Everyone put 
in for that.  Rich thanked everyone for supporting the Pies and also 
cheered on Delray’s Tre'Quan Smith of the New Orleans Saints who 
scored a touchdown last weekend.  Mark Scheinbaum touted FIU’s 
victory over UM. Said FIU runs a non-stop video on a jumbo-tron in the 
center of campus. Reeve Bright  was happy he was smart enough not 
to go to that game. Bob Barcinski took his grandson to see the movie 
Midway, a little bonding trip. Finally, Jay Alperin put in 
$20 for his 46th membership anniversary. Everyone else 
wished Happy Thanksgiving to all! 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $  Other Doings. . . . . . 

   Hail! President of the Month! 

           ****** November****** 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

                      

                         

                          Doug Martin 

   Here are the upcoming scheduled POTM’s: 

 

        December  -  Reeve Bright 

  2020 January   -  Peggy Kelleher 

          February  -  Carlene Laseter 

          March      -  Bob Barcinski 

          April        -  Suzanne Fisher 

          May         -  Larry Schroeder 

          June        -  David Freeburn 

          July         -  Jay Alperin 

          August     -  Bill Morse 

        September -  Steve Rubin 

           Thank You! 
 Matthew Byrne has stepped in to be the 

Chairman for the Delray Affair in April.  

Thanks Matt! 

DELRAY READS - Thank you to the following 

members who participated in the reading 

program at Orchard View Elementary on   

            November 7th: Peggy Kelleher, Reeve  

             Bright, Ezra Krieg, Dave & Cynthia  

             Freeburn; and Gene Sapino who went to  

             Pine Grove Elementary. 

Our club donated $200 to the Big Heart 

Brigade, who puts together all the Turkey 

Dinners for Thanksgiving. 

Our club donated $100 to Pie-It-Forward, 

supporting the Meals on Wheels program. On 

November 13th, Reeve Bright announced he  

           delivers meals to seniors for the Meals on  

           Wheels program.       
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   More About Kiwanis International  

1. From 1915 to 1919, the organization of new Kiwanis 

clubs was managed by a professional organizer, Allen 

Simpson Browne, who can be credited with creating 

Kiwanis. In return for building new clubs, he received a 

portion of every new membership fee. This arrangement 

led to increasing controversy about the purpose and 

control of the organization. The problem was solved when 

Kiwanis International “bought itself” from Browne at the 

1919 convention in Birmingham, Alabama. Club delegates 

raised $17,500 on the convention floor to purchase 

Browne's rights to the Kiwanis name and organization. 

2. The first Kiwanis motto, “We Build,” was adopted in 

1920. It was proposed by Roe Fulkerson, first editor of 

the Kiwanis Magazine, who later said, “God inspired me 

to write those two words—We Build. I am prouder of 

them than any other accomplishment in my life.” It was 

replaced 85 years later. 

3. About 140 staff and supporting personnel work at the 

Kiwanis International Office in Indianapolis, Indiana, USA, 

which includes the staffs of Key Club International, Circle 

K International, and the Kiwanis International 

Foundation. Kiwanis International also operates regional 

service centers in Europe, South America, and Asia to 

serve the needs of clubs in those regions more efficiently. 

4. The 1924 convention in Denver, Colorado, became 

known as the “Constitutional Convention.” In the process 

of finalizing a complete International Constitution and 

Bylaws, Kiwanis officially adopted the name Kiwanis 

International and the six permanent Objects. 

5. Until 1962, Kiwanis clubs were limited to the United 

States and Canada. But club delegates to the 1961 

convention in Toronto approved the extension of Kiwanis 

to the rest of the world. In April 1962, the Kiwanis Club 

of Tijuana, Baja California, Mexico, became the first club 

to be organized outside the two founding nations. Today, 

Kiwanis clubs are active in more than 70 nations and 

geographic areas. 

6. The first Object of Kiwanis International is “To give 

primacy to the human and spiritual rather than to the 

material values of life.” 

7. The Kiwanis International Board of Trustees has 20 

members including the Executive Director. These include 

the President, Immediate Past President, President-Elect, 

Vice-President-Treasurer, and 15 Trustees. The officers 

serve for one-year terms, and each year a group of 

Trustees are elected to three-year terms. An additional 

nonvoting officer, the International Executive Director, is 

appointed by the Board and is the only salaried officer. 

 Shamrock Supports Charities  

  Our program on November 20th was 

presented by Johnny Mackey, CEO of 

Shamrock Restoration. Since its 

establishment, Shamrock Restoration 

has become the standard in water and 

mold restoration in South Florida. With 

over 15 years in the restoration industry, 

Shamrock Restoration has the knowledge 

and skills to help you with your property damage. From 

working directly with homeowners to dealing with 

insurance companies, they are here to assist you 

throughout the process.  

   They also give back to the community, by donating 

proceeds from their work to worthwhile causes in the 

customer’s name. They have designated Roots & Wings 

to be the recipient in 2020. For more information, go to 

www.shamrockrestorationfl.com 

       Train To Ball Initiative 
   Our program on November 27th 

was presented by Roy Hinson III, the 

Founder of All Nets. Roy, learned the 

struggle of transition from sports to a 

career and has taken the experience 

to promote an easier way to be 

successful both on the court and off 

the court. Trading his experiences for 

a chance to build a better future for 

the students of the All Nets.  

   Their main focus is the “Train to Ball Initiative” which 

involves Tutoring, Career Mentoring and Financial 

Literacy. Academic Tutoring to help their students 

become more engaged participants in the classroom. 

Doing their part to help students prepare for 

standardized tests as well. 

   They also give their students a “Why” to understand 

the correlation between their school work and their 

dream career, and provide the tools and mentors to 

help your student reach their goals.  

   They are also working with local professionals to 

teach students the basics of 

financial literacy giving 

them a head start in 

financial success.  

   For more information, go 

to www.theallnets.org 
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   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      

    the “Winning Tickets”    

         for last month:  

 
    

          November 7 - Ezra Krieg 

  November 13 - Matthew Byrne 

  November 20 - Ezra (What? Again?) Krieg 

  November 27 -  Bob Barcinski 

   

  The “Golden”   

      Years …  

   
.... An elderly woman from 

Brooklyn decided to prepare 

her will and make her final 

requests. She told her rabbi she had two final requests. 

First, she wanted to be cremated, and second, she 

wanted her ashes scattered over Bloomingdales.  

 

"Bloomingdales!" the rabbi exclaimed. "Why 

Bloomingdales?"  

 

"Then I'll be sure my daughters visit me twice a week." 

  

.... A young man asked an old rich man how he made 

his money. 

 

The old guy fingered his worsted wool vest and said, 

"Well, son, it was 1932. The depth of the Great 

Depression. I was down to my last nickel." 

 

"I invested that nickel in an apple. I spent the entire day 

polishing the apple and, at the end of the day, I sold the 

apple for ten cents." 

 

"The next morning, I invested those ten cents in two 

apples. I spent the entire day polishing them and sold 

them at 5:00 pm for 20 cents. I continued this system 

for a month, by the end of which I'd accumulated a 

fortune of $1.37." 

 

"Then my wife's father died and left us two million 

dollars."  

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT  
 

              Cyber Monday shopping list 
should include safeguards against   
               online thieves  
For many shoppers, Cyber Monday kicks off the holiday 

season. For some online thieves, ‘tis the season to take 

advantage of having so many people shop online at 

once. They steal shoppers’ personal information and 

package it as their own. 

         Some might call this a total Grinch move. 

The IRS and its partners in the Security Summit advise 

taxpayers to take these simple steps to protect their 

identities, financial accounts, computers and mobile 

devices. People should: 

• Shop at sites where the web address begins 

“https;” the “s” is for secure communications over 

the computer network. This is an added layer of 

protection when sharing credit card numbers for a 

purchase. Note: scam sites also can use “https,” so 

shoppers should ensure they are shopping with a 

legitimate retailer. 

• Not shop on unsecured public wi-fi. This helps to 

prevent thieves from eavesdropping. Instead, use 

secure home wi-fi with a password. 

• Use security software for computers and mobile 

phones, and keep it updated. Make sure anti-virus 

software has a feature to stop malware and there is 

a firewall that can prevent intrusions.  

• Not hand out personal information. Phishing scams, 

imposter emails, calls and texts are the number one 

way thieves steal personal data. 

• Not open links or attachments on suspicious emails. 

• Use strong, unique, yet easily remembered 

passwords are safest for online accounts. 

• Use two-factor authentication whenever possible. 

Many email providers and social media sites offer 

this feature to help prevent thieves from easily 

hacking accounts. 

• Back up files on computers and mobile phones. A 

cloud service or an external hard drive can be used 

to copy information from computers or phones. 

 

Always borrow money from a pessimist.  
He won’t expect it back.  

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTEyMDIuMTM3MjYzMTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L25ld3Nyb29tL3NlY3VyaXR5LXN1bW1pdCJ9.lBrj0i7CbPU73DYxWaNeBYWty2u6uQIkDE-Nz6-z7PE/br/
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Benefits of cooking  

         at home 

Preparing healthy meals at 

home can support your 

immune system and reduce 

the risk of illnesses such as 

heart disease, cancer, high blood pressure, and 

diabetes. 

It can give you more energy, improve how you sleep at 

night, and help you better manage health problems. 

In women, cooking healthy food can help reduce 

symptoms of PMS and menopause, and boost fertility. 

If you’re on a special diet or trying to lose weight, 

preparing meals for yourself gives you more control 

over ingredients and portion sizes, enabling you to 

better control your weight or cope with food allergies. 

By practicing safe food handling while you cook at 

home, you’re less likely to contract a foodborne illness. 

Cooking at home can sharpen your mind, fight cognitive 

decline, and decrease your risk of Alzheimer’s. 

It can stabilize kids’ energy and help them grow into 

healthy, confident adults. 

        

  Membership 
   Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 

      Welcome Our    

   Newest Member 

   Rich Pollack 
   Rich is originally from 

New Rochelle, N.Y. and 

has lived in Delray 

Beach since 1976. He 

has been married to 

Carol since December 

of 1992 but the two 

have been together 

since September 1980. 

His dad was active in 

Kiwanis, serving as the 

president of his club in 

the Bronx and later 

serving as Lt. Governor.  

   Rich attended 

Marietta College in Ohio where he was smitten by a 

woman who talked him into working on the school 

newspaper. Eventually he found he loved journalism and 

she found she loved someone else. After graduation he 

stayed in Ohio looking for work until he visited his 

parent’s new home in Sunrise and found a job writing 

sports for a community newspaper. Eventually, he got a 

job in Delray Beach at the News Journal and in 1976 

started a 40 plus year career covering Palm Beach 

County. He has worked on six newspapers, covered 8 

Delray police chiefs and missed way too many deadlines. 

Forming Pollack Communications with Carol in 2001, Rich 

now writes for the Coastal Star, Delray Magazine and also 

writes a weekly cars column for the Sun Sentinel. For 

years, Rich was known in the community as Buttons the 

Clown, but Button is now in semi-retirement only making 

rare appearances.  

   Dedicated to community service, Rich has served on 

numerous boards. Rich volunteers in the Meals on Wheels 

of the Palm Beaches kitchen every Friday and has been a 

mentor. Rich and Carol have two cats, Big and Funny, 

who were rescued in their backyard as kittens.  

       Welcome Rich! 

 

  Remember, This is The 

Formula:   Love being a   
   Kiwanian. Love your  

    club.  Share it with  
        others. Live it.      

 
             Doing Good....Feeling Good! 

You might be a  

redneck if ......... 

....Your wife's hairdo attracts bees. 

 

.... Your baby's first words are 

"Attention K-Mart shoppers." 

 

.... The antenna on your truck is a 

danger to low flying airplanes. 

 

.... Your primary source of income 

is the pawn shop. 

 

.... You pick your teeth from a catalog. 

 

.... You've ever financed a tattoo. 

.... You refer to the time you won a free case of oil as 

the "day my ship came in."  
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     Calendar Of Events  

 

    TBD ................3rd Annual Putt-Putt Challenge 

 December 7 .....Holiday Party at Jay & Diane Alperin’s 

                             6 pm.  

 December 25..... Merry Christmas! 

                            No meeting Today  

 February 8 ........ Night Time “Glo-Ball” 

                             Golf Tournament, Delray Golf Club          

  HUMAN AND  

SPIRITUAL VALUES 
(One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

  

  “Happiness can be found, even 
in the darkest of times, if one 
only remembers to turn on the 
light.”        -----   Dumbledore 

    Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 

12/5 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, December 5th, at 6:00 pm. 

12/11 Tentative: PB Behavioral Health Coalition  

12/18 Annie Appleseed Project 

12/25 --- No Meeting--- Merry Christmas   

1/2  Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, January 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 

1/8 First Serve USA 

1/15 Achievement Center 

1/22 Waste Management 

1/29 Young Men of Distinction 

2/6 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, February 6th, at 6:00 pm. 

2/12 Police Appreciation 

2/19 Tentative:  Second Chance 

2/26 Census 

3/5 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, March 5th, at 6:00 pm. 

3/11 Need Speaker (How about a candidate for City 

Commission?) 

3/18 Tentative:  Community Foundation 

3/25 Big Brothers.  Big Sisters 

4/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, April 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 

4/8 NEED SPEAKER 

4/15 NEED SPEAKER 

4/22 Boca West Foundation 

 

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
      954-260-8838 if you have  
  a program idea for our meetings.  

1. Fact or Crap - Spider 

webs, if not for the, yuck, 

factor, could provide a 

healthy protein-rich 

meal.  

2. Fact or Crap - The 

original, Halloween movie 

took three weeks to shoot and banked in 

under $300K.  

3. Fact or Crap - Narcolepsy is a fear of 

drugs.  

4. Fact or Crap - Mr. Potato Head quit 

smoking in 1987.  

5. Fact or Crap - Scorpio is a fire sign.  

6. Fact or Crap - Two, nibbles, make a 

byte in computer jargon.  

                (Answers on Page 8) 

Answering Machine 

Messages . . . .  

 ---  Hello, epicenter of the 

Universe, God speaking. If you 

leave your name, number, and 

prayer after the tone, I will call 

you back as soon as I can. Please note that I answer all 

prayers, but sometimes the answer is NO. Bless you, 

my child, and have a nice day. 

--- Hello, this is Death. I am not in right now, but if you 

leave your name and number, I'll be right with you. 

--- Greetings, you have reached the Sixth Sense 

Detective Agency. We know who you are and what you 

want, so at the sound of the tone, please hang up. 

--- Hello. I'm home right now but cannot find the 

phone. Please leave a message and I will call you back 

as soon as I find it. 

The main reason Santa is so jolly is 
because he knows where all the bad 

girls live.  
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     Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  

Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 

happened on  “This Date in History” 

Here are a few interesting items from the past  

few weeks:  

November 7: 
1862   during the Civil War, President Abraham Lincoln 

replaced Maj. Gen. George B. McClellan as commander of 

the Army of the Potomac with Maj. Gen. Ambrose Burnside. 

1912   black boxing champion Jack Johnson was indicted in Chicago for allegedly 

violating the Mann Act with a white woman, Belle Schreiber. (Johnson was 

convicted and sentenced to a year in prison; he fled the U.S., later returning to 

serve his term. The Mann Act was also known as the White Slave Traffic Act, but 

was used in all types of cases.) 

1917   Russia’s Bolshevik Revolution took place as forces led by Vladimir Ilyich 

Lenin overthrew the provisional government of Alexander Kerensky. 

1944   President Franklin D. Roosevelt won an unprecedented fourth term in 

office, defeating Republican Thomas E. Dewey. 

1962   Richard M. Nixon, having lost California’s gubernatorial race, held what he 

called his “last press conference,“ telling reporters, “You won’t have Nixon to kick 

around anymore.“ 

1967   Carl Stokes was elected the first black mayor of a major city — Cleveland, 

Ohio. 

1972   President Richard Nixon was re-elected in a landslide over Democrat 

George McGovern. 

1991   basketball star Magic Johnson announced that he had tested positive for 

HIV, and was retiring. (Despite his HIV status, Johnson has been able to sustain 

himself with medication.) 

2018  A gunman killed 12 people at a country music bar in Thousand Oaks, Calif., 

before apparently taking his own life as officers closed in; the victims included a 

man who had survived the mass shooting at a country music concert in Las 

Vegas.  

 Birthdays: 
 Actor Barry Newman is 81 

 Singer Johnny Rivers is 77 

 Singer-songwriter Joni Mitchell is 76 

 Actor Christopher Knight (“The Brady Bunch”) is 62 

 Guitarist Tommy Thayer of Kiss is 59 

 Actor Adam DeVine (“Modern Family”) is 36.  

November 13: 
1927   The Holland Tunnel linking New York City and New Jersey beneath the 

Hudson River opened to the public. 

1956   The Supreme Court struck down laws calling for racial segregation on 

public buses. 
1982   The Vietnam Veterans Memorial was dedicated in Washington, D.C. 

1997   The Disney musical "The Lion King" opened on Broadway. 

1998   President Bill Clinton agreed to pay Paula Jones $850,000 to settle a 

sexual harassment lawsuit. 

2003   Alabama Chief Justice Roy Moore was thrown off the bench by a judicial 

ethics panel after refusing to remove a granite Ten Commandments monument 

from the state courthouse. 

 Birthdays: 
 Actress Kathleen Hughes is 91 

 Former NASA astronaut Fred Haise is 86 

 Britain’s Prince Charles is 71 
 Pianist Yanni is 65 

 Former U.S. Secretary of State Condoleezza Rice is 65 

 Actor D.B. Sweeney is 58 

 Retired MLB All-Star pitcher Curt Schilling is 53  

 

November 20: 
1789   New Jersey became the first state to ratify the Bill of Rights. 

1910   Revolution broke out in Mexico. 

1945   Twenty-four Nazi leaders went on trial before an international war crimes 

tribunal in Nuremberg, Germany. 

1947   Britain's future queen, Princess Elizabeth, married Philip Mountbatten, 

Duke of Edinburgh, in Westminster Abbey in London. 

1966   The musical "Cabaret," with music by John Kander and lyrics by Fred Ebb, 

opened on Broadway. 

1977   Egyptian President Anwar Sadat became the first Arab leader to address 

Israel's parliament. 

1985   The first version of Microsoft's Windows operating system, Windows 1.0, 

was released. 

1995   Princess Diana admitted during an interview broadcast on BBC TV that she 

had been unfaithful to Prince Charles. 

 Birthdays: 
 Actress Marlo Thomas is 82 

 Basketball Hall of Famer Earl Monroe is 75 

 Actress Goldie Hawn is 74 

 Actress-singer Lorna Luft is 67 

 Pro and College Football Hall of Famer Troy Aikman is 53 

 Baseball Hall of Famer Ken Griffey Jr. is 50 

 Football player-turned-TV personality Michael Strahan is 48 

November 27: 
1901   The Army War College was established in Washington, D.C. 

1910   New York's Pennsylvania Station opened. 

1973   The Senate voted 92-3 to confirm Gerald R. Ford as vice president, 

succeeding Spiro T. Agnew, who had resigned. 

1985   The British House of Commons approved the Anglo-Irish accord, giving 

Dublin a consultative role in the governing of British-ruled Northern Ireland. 

2008   Iraq's parliament approved a pact requiring all U.S. troops to be out of the 

country by Jan. 1, 2012. 

2009   Golfer Tiger Woods crashed his SUV outside his Florida mansion, sparking 

widespread attention to reports of marital infidelity. 
 Birthdays: 
 Kathryn Bigelow, American director is 67 

 Bill Nye, television host is 63 

 American author and lawyer Caroline Kennedy is 61 

 Canadian actress Alison Pill is 33 

 Actress Robin Givens is 54 

 Actor Kirk Acevedo is 47 

 Actor Alec Newman is 44 

 Singer, songwriter, musician Jackie Greene is 38. 

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like Jay and his friends 

will be doing…..and Baseball player and coach Mike Scioscia comes in, 

we hope that you will buy him a “Strike 4” drink, as he is 60 years old 

today.    
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    This Month’s  

  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 

squares that has been divided into 9 

smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 

goal is to write the numbers 1 through 

9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

    Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       (Answers on Page 9) 

       Here Comes  

 “Little Johnny” 

 - - The visiting Bible school 

supervisor asks little Johnny during 

Bible class,  

"Who broke down the walls of 

Jericho?" 

Little Johnny replies, "I dunno, but it 

wasn't me!" 

The supervisor, taken aback by 

Johnny's lack of basic Bible knowledge goes to the school 

principal and relates the whole incident. 

The principal replies, "I know Little Johnny as well as his 

whole family very well and can vouch for them; if Little 

Johnny said that he did not do it, then I, as principal is 

satisfied that it is the truth." 

Even more appalled, the inspector goes to the regional 

Head of Education and relates the whole story... 

After listening he replies: "I can't see why you are 

making such a big issue out of this; just get three quotes 

and fix the damned wall!" 

   

 

       

     Answers..........   

 

1. Crap. Why in the world would 

you want to eat a spider silk. 

2. Fact. The 1987 slasher flick was 

as indie as they come. 

3. Crap. Narcolepsy is a sleep 

disorder that is chronic and 

neurologically-based. 

4. Fact. The famous spud-shaped toy smoked a corn cob 

pipe. 

5. Crap. According to the astrological calendar, the 

passionate Scorpio is actually a water sign. 

6. Fact, a nibble is half a byte. 
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The 

The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  

Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 

Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 

Division 21 of the Florida District. 
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
 
       2019-20  Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                    Daniel Vigneron 

               Howald, Luxembourg 

 

        2019-20 Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                  Allen Yergovich  
                Email: allengy@aol.com  

        2019-20 Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                      Tom Thayer 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Clive Daniels Furniture Store Upstairs  
       1351 NW Boca Raton Blvd  
       Boca Raton  (NW Corner Glades Road & NW 2nd Ave) 
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
       Bru’s Room 
       1333 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Wed., 7 p.m. 
       Duffy's Sports Grill 
       Linton Boulevard and Federal Highway 
       Delray Beach 
  
   Green Acres - Wednesdays, 12 Noon 
       New China Buffet 
       5841 Lake Worth Road 
       Greenacres 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 

         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   

         2019-20 President:  F. James Wylie  
               Email: fjameswylie@gmail.com  
        Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 

      If you have something for the newsletter,   
  please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    
  esysy@att.net          ——Thank you                                                                 

     

   Visit our Website: 
     www.delraybeach  

     kiwanis-sunrise.org 

    Governor’s  Message            
    by Allen Yergovich , Florida Kiwanis Governor  

 

   THE GOVERNOR'S QUACKER 

Kiwanians, 

I can do very little on my own. I need ALL of your help to make 

this a year worth celebrating this time next year. I need each 

and every one of you to help make the Florida District the best 

it’s ever been. I hope to meet as many of the great Kiwanians in 

this district during the year. 

I would like to thank and congratulate everyone who was 

involved in making the 2018-2019 Kiwanis year the success it 

was. Whether it was the new clubs opened or the successful 

DCON, or all the other many successes, everyone has every 

reason to be proud. 

This year, we have a great team of Lt Governors. I hope you all 

have developed a good working relationship with yours and feel 

comfortable reaching out for whatever you need. 

We also have a great team of District Chairs who are all listed 

on the District website FLKiwanis.org. Please familiarize yourself 

with the committees and utilize their knowledge. Also, contact 

the Chair if you wish to volunteer on a committee.  

Unfortunately, membership remains a top priority. We are in a 

slow death spiral that we need to turn around. That will take the 

help of EVERY Kiwanian in the district. ASK someone, anyone, 

who wants to make the lives of children better. Wear your 

Kiwanis pin/shirt/hat etc. often and talk about the great things 

we do and how much fun it is!  

Be Visible! Go to a Service Leadership Program (SLP) meeting or 

a project, even if - especially if - that’s not your regular role. 

I also want to renew the focus on Young Children: Priority 

One. There is so much we can do for children under the age of 

5, the most critical time in their develpment. If you have 

questions, please reach out to Jennifer Ohlsen 

at Ohlsen.jennifer@gmail.com, myself, or your Lt Governor.  

Children Week, where we lobby our legislators on children’s 

issues, is coming up in January. If you can’t go to Tallahassee to 

speak to your representative in person, there is much you and 

your club can do from home. Please contact Jim Wylie 

at fjameswylie@gmail.com for more information.  
Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

       From Our Photographer’s    

        Camera…… 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two 

giving us some great memories from recent 
meetings and events.  ENJOY! 


